President Joseph Biden
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Ave NW
Washington D.C.
USA

Copy to:

Ambassade van de Verenigde Staten van Amerika 

His Excellency Mr. Michael T. Nix
John Adams Park 1
2244BZ Wassenaar
E-mail: ircthehague@state.gov
(Plaats, datum)

Dear President Biden,

I am writing with deep disappointment about the horrific use of excess use of force at the hands of US border authorities against Haitians and Black asylum-seekers at the US-Mexico border and the Biden administration’s aggressive expansion of Title 42 expulsions. The cruelty, racism, and oppression against migrants and asylum-seekers at the border cannot go unanswered.
If the US truly aims to convince the world that its commitment to human rights and racial justice are sincere, then it cannot deny asylum and deport thousands of people who fear for their safety back to a country experiencing extreme instability and massive human rights violations.

I call on the Biden administration to:

· Immediately halt any and all deportations to Haiti; 

· Immediately grant humanitarian parole to Haitians at the southern border, and restore access to asylum for all asylum seekers in accordance with international law;

· Immediately end Title 42 expulsions.

Thank you for your attention,

(Naam, adres)
